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ICC Sets Hearings on Electric Utilities’ Procurement Plans
The Illinois Commerce Commission has determined hearings will be held to allow interested parties a final opportunity to offer comments regarding the initial electric procurement plans filed by the Ameren Companies and ComEd.
Section 16-111.5 (j) of the Public Utilities Act (“PUA”), 220 ILCS 5/16-111.5, requires Ameren and ComEd to file an “initial procurement plan.”  That section further provides, “The initial procurement plan shall identify the portfolio of power and energy products to be procured and delivered for the period June 2008 through May 2009, and shall identify the proposed procurement administrator…”
Essentially, these initial procurement plans will allow Ameren and ComEd to secure electricity until the newly created Illinois Power Agency assumes this responsibility under the Illinois Power Agency Act. These initial plans also may include contracts for renewable resources extending beyond 2009.

Additional information will be made available on the ICC’s website, www.icc.illinois.gov.  The Commission’s final decisions on these initial procurement plans are due by the end of the year. 
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